Proceeding of the Remsen-Union Community School Board of Directors Regular Board Meeting
January 9, 2017
Called to order at 7:00 P.M. — MMCRU Media Center, Remsen, IA

Board members present: Sara Krier, Jim Miller, Michael Sparr and Robin Weiler. Absent: Theresa Van
Dam Superintendent Jan Brandhorst was also present. Also present was the MMC School Board.

It was moved to approve the agenda. Motion carried.

It was moved to approve the minutes of the regular meeting held on December 12, 2016, financial reports,
and bills allowed for payment. Motion carried.

A discussion about the 17-18 school year calendar was held. Some of the changes suggested was having
the first semester ending before Christmas break and having a monthly 2 hour early out for professional
development time.

Motion to approve allowing sophomores to be part of the NHS organization. Motion carried.

Kathy Jochims made a presentation of her grandmother’s, Esther Earnest diploma from 1913. This was
framed and loaned to the school by Ila O’Brien for display at the school.

MMC board held discussions about the concession stand improvements and the construction project for
the Industrial tech and classrooms.

Motion to combine the SIAC committees from each districts. Motion carried.

The board agreed to hire a JH wrestling coach which will hold a MMC contract.

Motion to approve the second reading of the 500 series board policies. Motion carried.

The Principal gave his report.

The Superintendent gave his report. This included a discussion on advertising banners being posted in
our facilities when a donation is given. It was suggested that maybe a giving board may be used to
display donators.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m. Motion carried.

Reports and documents and the full text of motions considered by the Board at this meeting are on file in
the Board Secretary Office.



